CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2003

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
McKinley Williams (Chair), Saul Jones, Carlos Murillo, Jim Taylor, 



Alex Edwards, Paul Lee, Frank Hernandez, Eun Chul Yoon, Darlene 



Poe, Randy Watkins, Jeanette Moore

ABSENT:  
Benny Barnes, Lynda Lawrence

I.  Key Policy

Everyone was referred to the Key Policy that had been revised by Operations Council at the November 24 meeting.  Paul Lee said Philip Andreini had mentioned to him that the manager signs a form for an employee to be issued a key, but the manager is never notified that the employee has picked up the key.  McKinley Williams said that once Police Services develops a master key list, perhaps that list should be sent to all managers once a year.  

Carlos Murillo asked about managers being notified when people return keys.  Carlos wanted to know who takes the person off the logbook when a key is returned.  Randy Watkins asked what the penalty is when an employee doesn’t return a key.  McKinley Williams responded that we can't withhold a paycheck from an employee who doesn’t turn in a key or their roster.  Paul Lee said Police Services could send out a letter but he doubts that Police Services can actually go after the person.

McKinley felt these are all good points but shouldn’t necessarily be in the policy.  Carlos said there should be a statement in the policy that says, “Failure to return the keys may result in further administrative action.”  Frank Hernandez added that Jennifer Ounjian-Auque needs to be able to collect keys from ASU senators, and Eun Chul Yoon said she does that as soon as their terms are over.

Plan of Action

1.  The last paragraph of the Key Policy will be amended to read:

“Keys must be returned upon termination of employment, at the end of the semester for part-time instructors or employees, or when the need for the key no longer exists.  (Please refer to the “Requests for Keys” procedure in the Business Services section G.)  Collection of the keys is the responsibility of the employee’s division dean or appropriate manager.  The keys need to be turned into Police Services within ten (10) days to be re-issued.  Failure to do so may result in further administrative action.  Notification of termination to the 
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appropriate parties is the responsibility of the employee’s division dean or appropriate manager.”

2.  The amended Key Policy will be forwarded to College Council with a copy sent to

      the Safety Committee.

II.  Other

A.  Safety Committee

Randy Watkins said the Safety Committee brought up the problem of motor vehicles driving on sidewalks and parking in front of the handicapped doors.  Media Distribution, Mail, Maintenance, Custodial, Police Services, and outside vendors are the ones who park and drive in undesignated areas on campus.  People driving on sidewalks make it dangerous for people with limited mobility. 

Darlene Poe said these vehicles are usually parked in front of buildings for a very limited period of time.  Saul Jones said even if it is for a short period of time, it can be a real challenge to someone with disabilities.  It affects their access and their psyche.  Jim Taylor doesn’t feel this is a pervasive problem, but there are some key areas where there is only one entrance for a disabled person to enter a building.  

Carlos Murillo said all managers should be asked to speak with their staff and ask that if they need to park in front of a building, to at least leave room for a disabled person to move around them easily.  Paul Lee felt it should be handled on a case-by-case basis and not a general rule.  If someone notices there is a problem, they should contact Police Services or the department whose vehicle it is.  

Alex Edwards suggested Paul Lee, Jim Taylor, and Darlene Poe look at the problem areas and survey if it is possible to create some side parking areas.  Saul Jones said we should all remember what a mental scar it leaves on the person who is challenged.

McKinley Williams said he would send a memo to all managers and supervisors of people who use these vehicles that their staff should be told they need to be more conscious.  It doesn’t need to be a formal policy.  The second thing is to find out where the trouble spots are.  Managers could be asked to survey their people to find out where those areas are.  There are certain times within each hour when it is crucial that the areas be passable.

Plans of Action
1.
McKinley Williams will send a memo to managers and supervisors of employees 


who use service vehicles asking them to be more conscious.
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2.
Frank Hernandez will contact DSPS to see if they have already identified problem areas.

B.  Parking

Carlos Murillo has had five instructors complain of students parking in staff parking areas.  Some student workers give other students their staff parking stickers when they leave, and the students tape them in their cars.  Paul Lee said Police Services has a list of all parking permits.  Frank Hernandez said some people park in the 20-minute parking areas for a class in that building, and then move their cars after class.  

Anyone noticing this should notify Police Services of the vehicle license number and location.

C.  Code Blue Phones

Paul Lee reported that the emergency phones should be working by the beginning of the spring semester.  Police Services is now responsible for them.  

The new interim police chief will start January 5, 2004.  His name is Dan Lawrence and he is the former Chief of Police in Orinda.  He’s very excited about coming to CCC.

The meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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